
where artificial or silk flowers are used they 
must be of natural colours, good quality and 
appropriate to the season.

Remembrance Day poppies are allowed 
but should be removed by Christmas at the 
latest.

Christmas wreaths are allowed at 
Christmas time but should be removed by 
Candlemas (2nd February).

Water
A tap is situated close to the church wall, 

to the right of the south porch; another is 
found by the vestry on the north side.

Removal of Withered Flowers
Flowers, whether fresh or artificial, and 

wreaths should be removed once they have 
deteriorated, become unsightly, or have died.

Cellophane, Oasis and wreath-frames 
should be put in the bin. If the bins are full, 
please take away all material that is no longer 
needed – do not leave it next to the bins, 
as this will create additional work for our 
volunteers.

The PCC reserves the right to arrange for 
the removal and disposal of unsightly flowers 
– whether fresh or artificial – as well as any 
items not permitted by these rules. Empty 
vases which contained flowers placed in the 
area for burial of ashes are tidied away behind 
the privet hedge surrounding this area before 
being disposed of.

General
The Church is usually open daily.  

Please treat the Churchyard as a special place 
that requires respect from all users.  
No ball games are permitted.  
Please keep your dog on a lead and under 

control at all times, and clear up any dog mess.
The aim of these rules is to have a fitting 

and dignified last resting place for your loved 
ones, to allow easy maintenance and to keep 
the Churchyard in sympathy with its village 
and Christian setting.

Before you decide
Much disappointment and unnecessary 

heartache can be avoided if the Rector (or 
his/her representative) is contacted before 
arrangements are decided on. Obviously, he/
she can only authorise what falls within the 
Regulations. It helps to work with him/her in 
trying to keep the local churchyard in a place of 
tranquility and good taste. 

Please be aware that the Regulations are 
updated from time to time, so that a memorial 
or grave permitted under past Regulations may 
not now be authorised.

Your co-operation in making your parish 
churchyard attractive and well ordered will be 
much appreciated. Thank you.

This leaflet has been produced (with 
acknowledgements to Kimpton PCC)  
by Wheathampstead PCC. 
Wheathampstead PCC is a Registered Charity. 
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Guide for Churchyard Users

Parish Church of St Helen, 
Wheathampstead

St Helen’s Churchyard is special because it 
has been set aside as a Christian place of burial. 
It is a place of peace and tranquility where 
precious memories can be cherished.

Making arrangements for the funeral of 
a loved one is never easy, but it is important 
to find out beforehand what the special 
arrangements are for our churchyard. 

We hope that this leaflet will be helpful to 
those arranging a burial or the burial of ashes in 
St Helen’s churchyard.


